
Conduct of Mr Kåre Geir Lio, 
President of the Norwegian Handball Association 

 
 

Request from Handball Federation of Russia to IHF Ethics Commission dated 6 April 2022 to 
study the case related to the conduct of Mr Kåre Geir Lio, President of the Norwegian Handball 
Association. 
 
IHF Ethics Commission decision dated 5 August 2022: 
 
1.- The conduct attributed to Mr Kåre Geir Lio, President of the Norwegian Handball 
Association, represents a violation of the IHF Ethics Code, particularly its Article 5. 
 
2.- The decision rendered by the International Handball Federation Ethics Commission, given 
the nature of the failure and the principle of proportionality of the sanction, is to impose on 
Mr Kåre Geir Lio, President of the Norwegian Handball Association, a caution to the effect that 
on future occasions any statement issued regarding the Handball Federation of Russia (HFR) 
shall be prudent, proper and fair, in accordance with the provisions of Articles 5 and 9 of the 
IHF Ethics Code. 
 
3.- Notify the present decision to the International Handball Federation Council, the Handball 
Federation of Russia (HFR) and Mr Kåre Geir Lio, President of the Norwegian Handball 
Association. 
 
4.- This decision shall be enforceable immediately once notified. 
 


